ASCRC Writing Committee Meeting Agenda
Monday, April 1st, 9:00 a.m. -12:00 p.m., MLIB 322
Call to order
Members Present: E. Baucom,  E. Dodson, J. Dougherty, A. Ratto-Parks, S. Yoshimura
Members Absent/Excused: C. Atteberry, E. Brown, L. Fishman, J. Hickman, J. Pavilack,  B. Sweeney, E. Wecker
Ex-Officio Present: S. Grogan, N. Lindsay

The minutes from 3/4/19 were reviewed and accepted.  There was no quorum. 
Communication 
· The Motion to update the Advanced Writing catalog language was amended and approved by the Faculty Senate. 

It is strongly suggested that students take an advanced writing course prescribed in their major requirements.  Departments may substitute a set of courses within the major or an advanced writing course in another discipline. See your advisor for more information on petitioning for a substitution in accordance with policy 202.50.6 Advanced Writing Substitution Guidelines.


· The enhanced Flow Chart was circulated for comments.   
· The clarification message was sent to department chairs and presented as information at the Faculty Senate.  Chair Baucum received a few thank you responses. 
Business Items 
	
	


· The Committee approved 2 intermediate writing course petitions.  Kynlee Jarboe took ENGL 1600 Critical Thinking, Literature, and Composition from Taft Community College and Bonnie Kurien took English 102 Composition from Seattle College. 
· Professor Ratto-Parks provided an update regarding the UPWA workshop next week.  It will end at 2:30 this year.  Continuing education credit is available for high school teachers that attend. It is still difficult to get intermediate writing instructors to attend.  Vice Provost Lindsay will have Jasmine send a message to department chairs.  Participants learn about writing assessment and there is a robust discussion regarding the diverse writing samples.  The process is important for accreditation and identifies topics for symposiums to improve writing instruction.   The data is helpful, especially when combined with student Banner information to identify where additional support and clarification is needed.  

· The Committee will revert to its standing meeting time of the first Monday of the month from 10:00 a.m.  – 12:00 p.m. next academic year.  There will likely be a meeting in January next spring to accommodate the changes to the elimination of winter session. 
· Professor Baucum agreed to chair the committee again next year.  Next year, the Chair-elect should be decided earlier in spring semester. 
· The draft Annual Report was reviewed.  The intermediate writing courses still need to be entered into the rubric.  Chair Baucum will do this.  Camie will send language to Professor Ratto-Parks to consider for the UPWA report. It has been referenced in previous years. 

adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 9:40 a.m.

